New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

August 08, 2011

Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at 7:34 p.m. on 

August 08, 2011 in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dale Peterson, and Dave Lesher. Absent was John Johnson.

The following persons were also present: Janice Crouse, Charlie Louden, Mike Holler, Robert Womer, Jr., Cory Engle, Dan Balthaser, Chris Peffer, Helen Freet, Adam Pavusik, and Phyllis Krieger. 

Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from July 07, 2011 were read. Upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by Dale Peterson, none opposed, the minutes were approved as corrected. 
Ted Engle opened the meeting asking anyone if they knew where or if they had a copy of the Articles of Incorporation for the Borough. No one responded that they had a copy or knew of anyone that did. The Borough needs a copy of this for the Liverpool Bank. 

Ted Engle read the letter of resignation from the board from Paul Krieger, everyone reviewed. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, his resignation was accepted.

Ted Engle then asked if anyone knew of anyone that would like to serve on the Board in lieu of the recent empty seat. At this time, no one had any suggestions. 
Comments From Visitors

Cory Engle stated that he felt that he is being overcharged for his sewer bill. He stated that he understands that he must at this time incur a penalty because he does not have a grease trap in his restaurant but said that he requests the Board it be half of one unit. Cory did some research of surrounding counties and feels that we are overcharging based on those findings.

Ted Engle explained that per SEI, no chart for guidelines exists and the Board was going off percentages and figures that Ron Senior stated we should charge. Dale Peterson asked about the possibility of commercial properties having a meter and it was determined this would be to costly for the borough. 

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, the board agreed to adjust Cory’s bill to one half user rate ($21.50) extra, until a grease trap is installed, after the trap is installed then the board will determine the appropriate fee at that time; the borough would credit his account for this retroactive adjustment. None opposed this motion.

Ted Engle stated that he would place a call to Ron Senior to get more verification on the billing processes for Commercial properties. 

Adam Pavusik suggested all commercial properties have a meter, once a year it is read and we adjust all billing based on the previous year’s output. 

Helen Freet expressed concern about two dogs running loose near her property especially at night. Ted Engle asked her that when she sees them to call the Dog Law Officer for the county. 

Chris Peffer, professional land surveyor, for L.J. Harford Associates in New Bloomfield, presented to Council the plans for Bob Womer’s property to move the lines – Mr. Womer stated that he is just changing the direction of the lines and he would like to split his lots to approximately 50’ X 150’ and if this is an issue he will move his trailers and he can have the lines changed to angle if the board requires. Secretary will send letter to L.J. Harford stating that the board approves this realignment. 
Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the board approved and had no objection to moving the Robert Womer property lines.
Charlie Louden submitted a drawing to show Borough the placement of his structure to be completed at a later date. It will be a single story dwelling. Motion to accept this proposal to build a one story structure to be completed in a twelve months period – 365 days from the date of this meeting (08-08-2011) , Dave Lesher, seconded by Dale Peterson, none opposed. 

Ted Engle will ask Ron Senior for the lot number to this property. 

Correspondence
The Borough received notice in the mail that the Ulrich’s planned on defending and to move the court hearing to the Port Royal DJ Offices on September 13, 2011.
Borough received a copy of the liability insurance from Glenn Smithgall for the Mike Foster property. 
Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 

Unfinished Business

Dan Balthaser gave the Council info on a mail slot/drop box for sewer payments. Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the board approved for Dan to obtain this item and submit bill for payment to Council.
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
Ted Engle reported that there were seven letters received on the complaint forms for the sewer project. The walk around was completed and SEI and GEI let Ted know what they will do;
Richard Bostdorf – pictures taken before project show the same issue before the project. Nothing will be done here.

Karen Ersoz – large stones were removed, gully fixed, reseeded where needed, and outbuilding fixed. 

Paul Krieger – Cap was not broken upon installation, bad water not caused by sewer project, rocks were removed, and grass reseeded where necessary, GEI did not do anything with the well so they are not claiming responsibility for same. Pressure test was completed, no loss of water pressure reported. The fencing was not addressed in this case. Ted Engle suggested that Paul Krieger contact GEI with these issues to come to some agreement with them.
Ralph Rudy

Properties checked SEI and GEI feels that the issue falls on the borough – no action was taken on this issue. SEI and GEI feel that these properties were returned to original. 

Robert Womer

No complaint

New Buffalo Borough

Ruts and washout will be fixed.

Dan Balthaser

GEI reworked, raked, and reseeded. 

Dan Balthaser feels that GEI did not follow the specs for fixing the lawns of the residents, so who is to say the rest of the specs for the project were followed accurately? Dan also feels that SEI needs to deal with these issues on the Borough’s behalf. Such as; topsoil is subgrade, 3.5” topsoil not replaced. Ted stated he will relay this issue to SEI and GEI. 

It was also brought to Ted Engle’s attention that two covers in the borough need to be fixed; he will inform SEI and GEI of this matter. 

It is imperative that the Borough find a plant operator. The Secretary needs specs to run the ad for this position. Ted Engle will get the specs from SEI or GEI and inform Secretary then she can place ad in paper. 

Ted Engle stated that almost all of the grant monies is in. The Borough did incur more fees (approximately $700.00) in interest due to grant monies not coming in when expected. 

PCCOG

Nothing to report. 

Beautification Committee

Ted Engle reported that the Girl Scout troup from Duncannon will work on the area by the bulletin board in September. Janice Crouse reported that the painters that are painting the church will redo the Borough sign out front of the church. Ted and Janice Crouse will incur the costs for the painting of this sign.
Street Committee

Nothing to report.
Refuse Coordinator

Nothing to report. 

Playground

Nothing to report. 

Ordinance Violations

Ordinance #02-2011 – Act 32 – Copy of informational letter explaining the reasoning of Act 32 was handed over to council. They were asked to review for future discussion.

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  

There were letters sent out to George Lowe, Lee Gettle, and Cory Wiltsie, asking them to remove all trash, cut lawn and trim; at the time of this meeting no one had complied with requests for property clean up. Ted Engle will get with the Secretary to move to the next steps for the violators. 
Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 

Rental

Adam Pavusik let Borough know that he found his cord that he originally thought was stolen – he contacted the Police and had the report corrected. 

Adam still needs to remove some lights before the drywall can be started. The final installation of lights will be completed after drywall is finished. There is a vent and mold issue in the basement – the dehumidifier is working but a vent will need installed. Adam had initially discussed rewiring the living area but wiring in basement was corroded so he rewired the entire basement lighting and redid the hot water heater, installed a receptacle in the attic, redid light circuit in attic. The kitchen and bathroom was rewired, there is no exhaust in the Bathroom, but he wired for a future one. Two outdoor lights redone, kitchen set up for two switches. We already gave him $700.00 for material, Borough still owes for $202.86 for materials and $1387.50 for labor. 
A walk through for approval of payment of the rental property will be done and then all receipts given to secretary and then after same secretary will cut Adam a check for his work. 

Mike Holler let Council know that Brady Cauffman, the drywall man, will be able to start very shortly. He can start as soon as the electrical is reviewed by the Council. Council agreed to give him a small deposit to obtain materials for this job. Mike Holler will take care of obtaining the deposit from the Borough and letting Brady know he can start the job. 
New Business

Nothing new to report. 
Bills

Upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by Dale Peterson, all in favor, none opposed. the bill list was approved for payment. Also, upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Dave Lesher, all in favor, none opposed, council will need more justification for Brockly’s billing – council did not approve certain fees Brockly is asking for because they were not in the original bid. 
Good of the Order/Announcements

It was noted that stop signs are missing around the Borough and some need replaced. Charlie Louden stated that the state will come out and let the borough know where signs should be and what needs replaced. The Street Committee will handle this. 
Adjourn

Upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by Dale Peterson, council adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Patricia A Raudensky Bierma

Secretary/Treasurer

